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March 8, 2016 BPC #16-0067

The Honorable Eric Garcetti 
Mayor, City of Los Angeles 
City Hall, Room 303 
Los Angeles, California 90012

Attention Mandy Morales

Dear Honorable Mayor:

RE: DONATION OF A VEHICLE AND EQUIPMENT, VALUED AT $40,950.00, FROM 
THE UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE, UNITED STATES MARSHALS 
SERVICE

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, March 8,2016, the Board 
RECEIVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

The Board requests, subject to your approval, that this matter be forwarded to City Council for their 
approval.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

MARIA SILVA
Commission Executive Assistant II
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SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department’s Report and 
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE the donation of a vehicle 
and equipment valued at $40,950.00 to the Los Angeles Police Department.

1.

DONOR INFORMATION: ITEMS/AMOUNT: VALUE:

United States Department of Justice (#253-15) 2015 Dodge Durango,
radio and storage lock boxes

$40,950.00
United States Marshals Service
Mr. Antonio Rios 
1938 Saturn Street 
Monterey Park, California 91755 
(323) 833-8839

DISCUSSION

The donation is for the benefit of the Los Angeles Police Department (Department), Gang and 
Narcotics Division (GND). The vehicle shall be marked in the Fleet Management System as 
Temporary Fleet Increase status and will be considered as part of the Department’s vehicle fleet 
resource. It will be used in a Joint Task Force with the United States Marshals Service (USMS) 
for surveillance and apprehension of violent fugitives in the City of Los Angeles. Motor 
Transport Division (MTD) will be responsible for maintenance until the vehicle reaches 
replacement age or becomes unsafe to operate. The vehicle shall be stripped and salvaged by 
MTD pursuant to the City’s vehicle salvage protocols, and Department budgeted funds shall not 
be used to replace this vehicle. Mr. George Yamanaka, Commanding Officer of MTD, has 
approved the acceptance of the vehicle into the fleet. This donation was received at 
Administrative Services Bureau on December 29, 2015. There was a delay in processing as 
questions were brought forward as to which agency would equip the vehicle. This issue has now 
been resolved. The vehicle will be equipped at a later date by a vendor chosen by the USMS.

No expressed or implied commitments or promises were made to the donor or representatives 
of the donor. The donor will not receive any preferential treatment, endorsement, or 
recommendation; and the donor is not allowed the use of any Department patents.
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Administrative Services Bureau has reviewed the donation and determined that it has been 
submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles Administrative Code, 
which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Alora Pema, Commander’s Aide, 
Administrative Services Bureau, at (213) 486-7060.

Respectfully,

CHARLIE BECK 
Chief of Police
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TO: Commanding Officer, Administrative Services Bureau

FROM: Commanding Officer, Gang and Narcotics Division

SUBJECT: REQUEST TO ACCEPT DONATION

It is requested that Administrative Services Bureau approve and forward correspondence to the 
Board of Police Commissioners to accept the unsolicited donation totaling $40,950.00, from the 
United States Marshals Service (USMS) in the form of one vehicle.

DONATION ITEM VALUE

Final Vehicle Price:
Installation of Emergency Equipment, 
radio and storage lock boxes:

$35,950
$5,000

TOTAL: $40,950

The donation is for the benefit of the City of Los Angeles, which plans to use this vehicle in a 
Los Angeles Police Department, Joint Task Force with the USMS. The task force will use the 
vehicle in the surveillance and apprehension of violent fugitives whom have committed crimes in 
Los Angeles.

The indicated vehicle shall be marked in the Fleet Management System as Temporary Fleet 
Increase status, and will be considered as part of the Department’s vehicle fleet resource. The 
above listed vehicle shall be maintained and repaired per law enforcement and the Department’s 
fleet maintenance standards. Motor Transport Division (MTD) will be responsible to manage the 
vehicle maintenance and operational needs until the affected vehicle reaches replacement age 
and/or becomes unsafe to operate. Motor Transport Division shall strip and salvage the affected 
vehicle pursuant to the city’s vehicle salvage protocols. The affected vehicle shall be considered 
as part of the donated group vehicles, and Department’s budget funds shall not be used to replace 
them. Mr. George Yamanaka, Commanding Officer of MTD, was consulted and has agreed to 
accept the responsibilities of this donation.

Emergency equipment is being installed by Communications Center, 719 Arrow Grand Circle, 
Covina, California 91722, an outside vendor selected by the USMS. Communications Center is 
the source for all USMS emergency equipment installations, and in compliance with Title 13.

f



Commanding Officer, Administrative Services Bureau 
Page 2
8.4

DONOR INFORMATION:

United States Department of Justice 
United States Marshals Service - Antonio Rios 
1938 Saturn Street Monterey Park, California 91755 
(323)833-8839

VEHICLE TO BE DONATED

2015 Dodge Durango Gray VIN No. 1C4RDJAGXFC127925

Please address any questions regarding this request to Lieutenant II Ahmad Zarekani, Officer in 
Charge, Fugitive Warrant Section, Gang and Narcotics Division, at (213) 486-5310.

CHARLES P. HEARN, Captain 
Commanding Officer 
Gang and Narcotics Division

APPROVED: APPROVED:

KIRK J. ALBANESE, Deputy Chief 
Chief of Detectives

EARL C. PAYSINGER, First Assistant Chief 
Director, Office of Special Operations
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Commanding Officer, Gang and Narcotics DivisionTO:

FROM: Commanding Officer, Motor Transport Division

SUBJECT: DONATED VEHICLE INSPECTED AND ACCEPTED INTO LOS
ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT’S FLEET

The following vehicle, recently donated by the United States Marshals Service (USMS), has 
been fully inspected and accepted into our Department’s fleet: '

VtH No, IC4RDJAGXFC127925Shop No. 80910 2015 Dodge Durango

If additional information is needed, please contact me at (213) 486-1020.

George Yawranakk-/
Director of Police Transportation II 
Acting Commanding Officer 
Motor Transport Division
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